In his book: "The Restoration of Christian Culture", Doctor John Senior wrote the following, which have turned out to be prophetic words. The book was written in 1983 when things were still somewhat calm as compared with the 1996 variety of catholic custom: "Of all the suicidal worms gnawing at the

> one of the most destructive is cultural pluralism, which is a self-contradictory reversal of the dictum stamped on our money, "e pluribus unum"into "ex uno plures". If Sunday after Sunday congregations assist at

vitals of the so-called post conciliar church,

the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass in Churches built to the standards and specifications of Hamburger Heaven, it won't be long before the faithful have departed from the faith, ripe for liturgical innovations like the consecration of Coca-Cola and potato chips." (believe it or not - this has actually happened - and in many places. The most famous of this liturgy has been conducted

with the use of beer and pretzels! Our mainstream officials in the mainstream church are the ones responsible for this deplorable condition.)